Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to





Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

May News 2007

(704) 730-1440

Dear Praying Friends,

Do you have answers for the following questions?

- 1. How old is God?
- 2. Who wrote the Bible?
- 3. Why were Adam and Eve the first people?
- 4. Is God funny?
- 5. Where did we come from?
- 6. What killed the dinosaurs?
- 7. What came first, the chicken or the egg?
- 8. How did Jesus die?
- 9. Is the Bible true?
- 10. How did God come to be?

Above is a sample of the kinds of questions the students ask us as we teach Religious Education classes in the public schools. Some of the questions they ask show great depth of thought, or at least some thought about whom God is and their relationship to Him. Please pray that the Lord will keep this door of opportunity into the public schools open. Also, please pray that the Lord will provide more Religious Education teachers as there are plenty of classes (I can think of at least 40 just in 2 schools) that do not have teachers to share the gospel.

The school year is already a quarter over and it seems as if we just started. The Lord is blessing our Primary Youth Group with good numbers. Many of those kids are unsaved and do not attend church. Please pray that the Lord will use youth group and the upcoming camps to speak to their hearts.

Senior youth group is struggling a bit with the kids that we had either moving away or working during youth group time. Please pray for increased numbers and for those who are coming along to be encouraged in the Lord.

On the home front, I just turned 40. That was hard to swallow at first, but I reckon it beats the alternative (at least in some ways). On a more serious note, please pray for us as we found out last week that our unborn baby girl (about 25 weeks) has major heart complications. Her heart has two left sides instead of a left and right and this has created a hole and other problems. She also has an irregular heartbeat. The two complications together create a high risk of heart failure in the womb. The cardiologist believes as long as the baby reaches full term the problem related to the two left sides can be corrected. We do not know how to pray, except that the Lord's will will be done. We are sure He can correct the problems if He sees fit. We are also sure that He will give grace that is needed no matter what the outcome. Please pray with us that He would be honored in our baby and our lives.

Thank you so much for your friendship and prayers.

Sincerely, Kelly Gilliam